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Hey everyone, my name is Jacob 

and I work mostly at Reynolds 

Place and Hamilton House.  I work 

night shift so most residents do not 

get to see me all that often.  I have 

lived in Wausau most of my life 

and plan on staying here for a long 

time.  I enjoy spending time with 

my friends and family in my spare 

time.  I also enjoy reading, (My 

favorite books are the Dark Tower 

series or the Wheel of Time), 

hunting, cooking, and playing 

video games.  If we haven’t met 

yet, then I look forward to meeting you in the future!   

Jacob was pretty short and sweet with his introduction so we wanted to add a few more 

things about him. Although he works overnight, there is so much responsibility for third 

shift. Jacob is so appreciated for his work in keeping all of the records in order at 

Reynolds Place. He also does a great job with spending quality time with everyone when 

he can whether it is with the night owls who are awake during his shift or when he is 

helping everyone start their day off right in the mornings. Some of us have also 

commented that if Jacob did not work for us, he should be a chef somewhere. He goes 

out of his way to make some really great dishes for the menus. Some examples are 

things like Huevos Rancheros, German Soup, Toad in a Hole and Jacob Burritos!   

 



 
 

 
7TH Street News 

Crystal celebrated her birthday. She had a party at the 

VFW and karaoke was on the agenda! Crystal, Jeff, 

Nick, Lee, Rachel, Heather, Todd, Mike S, and Shawn 

all went along. Crystal and Mike S sang a duet together. 

Shawn’s girlfriend was also there to celebrate. She joined 

in during a duet with Crystal and Shawn. Everyone sang 

their hearts out. Who would have thought we had such a 

talented group of singers here at MRCS. Next American 

Idol anyone?  We hope you enjoyed your birthday 

Crystal! 

Seventh Street welcomed new person, Katie, this 

month!  Everyone was eager to meet her.  While we 

waited for her arrival her room went under a makeover. 

The walls needed a fresh coat of paint so staff worked 

hard to get her room painted and ready for her to move 

in. She was greeted with open arms and smiles. Katie enjoys helping others and working with 

children and has applied for some volunteer opportunities. Good luck Katie! Katie also enjoys 

shopping and country music. Katie also loves to sing and is eager for the next karaoke event! 

Welcome to MRCS Katie!  

Shawn attended a bowling tournament at Day’s Bowl a Dome that was put on by the stock car 

racers from State Park Speedway.  Shawn received a medal for his bowling skills and a goody 

bag to take home that had pictures of some of the racers and their cars.  

Mike S. and Matt have started a new venture this month. They are working on building their own 

subwoofers. They decided to take on this project because they not only want subwoofers but 

wanted to have the best subwoofers. This new hobby has been a learning experience for them. 

The men have learned that these subwoofers may cost more than purchasing a couple at the 

store but they will be able to design and have them crafted to their liking. They are also learning 

the importance of being organized, having lists, doing research and being able to communicate 

together. Matt has been busy doing a lot of research to design and get just the right electronics 

needed, while Mike has been busy searching for just the right person to build the wood boxes. 

We are looking forward to the finished products and hope Prospect Place residents won’t be able 

to hear them from their home! 

Once again Kevin, Mike and Lee were able to go to staff Jennôs family farm.  It was the first 

time Lee was at the farm and he was very interested in how everything works. He had some great 

questions about the silo unloader and how feed gets in the silo and how it gets to the cows. Lee 

also got to feed a day old calf with a bottle and had a big smile on his face while doing so. Lee 

also was able to mix up some milk replacer to feed to older calves.  .  Mike was very excited to 

meet and feed “his calf Mike” because his favorite cow Jenna had a baby bull calf about a month 

ago.   Mike insisted on getting a picture. Mike also spent a good amount of time petting Jenna, 

she returned the favor by nudging him with her nose when he tried to walk away. 

 



 
 

 
Mike also got to mix up milk replacer for the other calves.   Kevin immediately asked where the 

broom was to sweep the feed in so the cows didn’t get hungry. Kevin also assisted with mixing 

milk replacer and feeding calves but the highlight of his night was getting to put a milker on a cow 

for the first time. All the men were very excited to return and thanked their hosts for having them 

out again.  

 

 
  

Reynold Place Update 

Reynolds Place has been hit 

by Cupid’s arrow! Ooh La 

La! Among celebrating 

Valentine’s Day this month 

there were other activities 

and special occasions. With 

being such a short, cold 

month we decided to make it 

one to remember Reynolds 

Place, Hamilton House, and 

Prospect Place had a pot 

luck dinner. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Prospect Place news 

Prospect Place was in the Valentine’s Day spirit too! Everyone helped with decorations 

to make the house look fabulous with Valentine window clings. It looked great! 

This month Lee, Rachel, Justin and Heather all enjoyed the fantastic presentation of 

“Stomp” that played at the Grand Theater in downtown Wausau. They enjoyed a night 

on the town and a musical that got them movin’ and groovin’. Everyone enjoyed the 

spectacle and was talking about it for days after! They were treated with complimentary 

tickets from the producers of the show and sent beautiful “Thank you” cards to show 

their appreciation.  

Along with spending some time at the library and around Wausau, Lee, Rachel, Justin, 

and Heather all enjoyed a relaxing night at the Lodge at Cedar Creek to swim and 

hang out in the hot tub. The gals enjoyed the hot tub while the guys enjoyed the “toilet 

bowl” (a water ride – not the 

bathroom fixture!) and having the 

bucket of water dump on them. 

They are just itching for summer 

to get here! Lee, Rachel, 

Heather, and Justin all enjoyed 

watching the new movie “Sponge 

Bob, Out of Water” on a Tuesday 

$5 movie night. They were able to 

hang out and enjoy each other’s 

company while watching a film 

that they all enjoyed.  

 

 

Heather, Rachel, Justin, Jeff, Sean, Val, Zach, Curtus, Nic, and Todd all joined in for 

some delicious food. Between eating, crafts, and watching E.T everyone had a good 

time. Everyone enjoyed the activities and conversation. It was a nice way to stay inside 

where it was warm and still have fun. 

“Are you ready for some football?” Super Bowl Sunday kicked off at Reynolds Place. 

Prospect Place and Hamilton House joined us to watch the big game take place and see 

all the commercials and the half time show. Everyone agreed that there were many good 

commercials this year and the halftime show was just as good as it has always been. 

The guys are continuing to hit up the YMCA for exercise. With the cold weather, the hot 

tub seems to be the place to be. All the men enjoy swimming and taking a little break in 

the hot tub to keep warm this cold month.  



 
 

 

 

Rachel has been enjoying her new work position and has 

made new friends! She hopes to continue her work in hopes 

for community employment. Keep up the good work! Rachel 

also enjoyed some “girl” time by getting her nails done and 

getting a new hair style. The exciting news of this month is 

that Heather has officially moved to Prospect Place! So if 

you ever stop on by don’t forget to say “Hi” and welcome her 

to her new home!  

 

 

 
Hamilton House Update 

This month has had many new and exciting things going on. Currently Sean is working 
on a big goal of getting healthier and working out 3 times a week with staff. He has been 
doing excellent and we are very proud of his accomplishments. He lifts weights like a 
professional and pushes himself. He is very proud of himself as well. Sean made a great 
dinner the other night of Mexican stir fry. It was a big hit among his housemates.  Sean 
is really excited about moving into a new bedroom in the house. It is being painted 
“Pulsating Blue”, a color Sean picked out. He can’t wait until he can start moving his 
things into it. Sean and his housemates have been doing many activities like going to 
the waterpark, going bowling and going to movies. He and Valerie went to see Jupiter 
Ascending. Sean loved it, but it wasn’t Valôs favorite.   

Val and Jeff helped staff with baking a couple dozen cookies for a church event. They 
had a lot of fun and felt good about helping out the church. Way to go you guys! 
Everyone at Hamilton house is really excited for baseball season also since they will be 
going to watch the Brewers play. Sean is excited to celebrate his birthday at Miller Park.  

If you ever talk to Jeff you know he loves to socialize and is a good friend to have. He 
loves spending time with his family and just celebrated his sister’s birthday. He then 
went and sang karaoke for an MRCS resident’s birthday as well. Jeff’s family stayed and 
watched him sing. Jeff really enjoyed the time with his family and friends, the best of 
both worlds. Jeff also loves music. Not only will he sing to you but he’ll tell you all about 
when he met Ted Nugent down in Florida! 

Jeff isn’t the only one who loves music though. Valerie is great at remembering artists 
and their songs. You can usually always catch her singing sometime. Valerieôs also got 
a new position at work. She is very excited about it and we are very proud of her.  

       "Go confidently in the direction of your dreams. Live the life you have imagined." 
                                                                                   ~ Henry David Thoreau 

 

 



 
 

 

Special Olympics News 

On February 15th our Special Olympics athletes attended the Basketball Tournament at 

UW Stout!  This is a big annual event and was especially exciting for those athletes 

who were able to stay overnight at a hotel in Menominee. In attendance were Kevin, 

Mike P., Crystal, Todd, Justin, Heather, Lee, Zach, Curtus and Sean! Kevin, Curtus 

and Mike P played hard against two very worthy teams and were unable to advance in 

the tournament. They should all be proud of how well they played and how much heart 

they put into the game and the season. Todd and Heather’s team won a game and lost 

a game, as did Justin, Zach and Sean’s.  Crystal and Lee’s team won both games and 

advanced to the sectionals in Stevens Point in March. After much anticipation we also 

found out that Justin, Zach and Sean’s teams have made it to sectionals in Steven’s 

Point too! They were very excited to hear the news and couldn’t wait to share it with 

everyone. Good luck at sectionals and Congratulations to all the athletes for an 

exciting season!  

Other Special Olympics news: Curtus has started his swimming practices. He is very 

excited to start competing again. The swim coaches are all very impressed with his 

skills and are excited to see his competition because from the sound of it, Curtus is 

going to blow them away! Justin, Crystal, Kevin, Todd, Zach and Sean plan to go out 

for soccer as well this year. That will be another thing to look forward to. 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 

Social Skills Group 
 

February’s Social Skills Group was titled ñJumping to Conclusions.ò We had a hard 
time squeezing all 14 group members into the MRCS basement, but we found a way to 
make it work! Everyone had a great time learning about how rumors start and get 
passed along, which we saw in action when we played a few games of “telephone.”  
 
One of the biggest and most difficult aspects of rumor spreading is the concept of 
“assumptions,” which means that we think we know something when we really don’t. For 
example, people often incorrectly assume that the person telling a rumor is telling the 
whole story. On top of that, sometimes it doesn’t matter if you heard the whole story 
because the rumor was not true to begin with! This is why it important to remember that 
our assumptions are not always true. We learned that the best way to find out if 
something is true is to go to the source and see for yourself.  
 
The group had a great time looking at some pictures Therapist Justin brought in that can 
be seen in two different ways depending on the way you think about them. Some group 
members were very surprised when others pointed out a different perspective that they 
did not expect to see. Therapist Justin explained that we have to look at life in the same 
way, that the first thing we see or the first thing we think is not always true or is only part 
of the story, and that is why we need to take our time and think about whether there is 
another way to see a situation.  
 
At the end, everyone got a chance to win one of the three door prizes, the grand prize 
being a $15 gift card to Subway! Watch for invitations to come soon for next social skills 
group. Hopefully we’ll see you there, and maybe you will be a lucky winner in the next 
round of door prizes! 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Marathon Residential and Counseling Services has long enjoyed 
a staff second to none in the business of providing personal care 

services.  We are dedicating this space to honoring our 
employees as they reach longevity milestones with MRCS. 

We offer our sincere thanks and recognition to: 
 

Lee Vang 
February 3, 2015 
7 years of service 

 
Dianne Hensley 

February 13, 2015 
2 years of service 



 
 

 
 
 

With St. Patrick’s Day only a couple of weeks away, I thought it might be nice to visit a simple 
recipe for the old stand-by, Corned Beef and Cabbage!  There are many variations, but this is a 

simple and fool proof way to enjoy the traditional meal. 
 

Corned Beef and Cabbage 
Ingredients  
     3 pounds corned beef brisket with spice packet  
     5 carrots, peeled and cut into 3-inch pieces 
     10 small red potatoes 
     1 large head cabbage, cut into small wedges  
 

Directions 

Place corned beef in large pot or Dutch oven and 
cover with water. Add the spice packet that came 
with the corned beef. Cover pot and bring to a boil, 
then reduce to a simmer. Simmer approximately 50 
minutes per pound or until tender. 
  
Add whole potatoes and carrots, and cook until the 
vegetables are almost tender. Add cabbage and 
cook for 15 more minutes. Remove meat and let 
rest 15 minutes. 
  
Place vegetables in a bowl and cover. Add as much 
broth (cooking liquid reserved in the Dutch oven or 
large pot) as you want. Slice meat across the grain. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If at any time you would like to be removed from this mail list, please click REPLY and simply enter  
UNSUBSCRIBE and your address will be immediately removed from the mailing list. 

 
 

   

Vacancy Announcements 
Please call Sue (715-551-8568) or Pam (715-432-2818) to discuss your placement and supportive home care needs. 

Additional information regarding our programs is available on our website or by brochure upon request. 
www.mrcs.us 

 


